

## **New York City**

Bayside, New York 11364

September 20,1982

Norman Lantz President

Vice-President

Mark Kusick Secretary

Mark Peck Treasurer

Borough Representatives

Brian Maguire Staten Island

Brooklyn

Mark Ziolo Queens

Al Olivieri Manhattan

Robert Reeg Bronx

Dear NMCAP Member:

As I'm sure you are aware, there has not been a meeting of NYCAP for some time. While we can all see the results of NYCAP's activity during the Rowan-Murray administration, the activity of this association since then can only be summed up in one word- apathy. Everyone asked for change but few would commit themselves to work for it.

The past is over and can't be changed, but the reality of the present requires decisions which you must make. NYCAP is still an incorporated non profit association with a Bank balance in excess of \$900. Many of our more experienced.concerned members have moved on, and in their place are 100 new Paramedics. Many of the old problems have been solved. The system has undoubtedly improved in many ways. But, the system is still far from ideal and the Paramedics who work in it again have no channel to transmit their ideas to those who run the system.

The decision that you as a past member must make is simple: Can NYCAP as an active organization meet the current needs of New York City's Paramedics or should the present Officers proceed to legally dissolve the association and distribute the remaining assets as prescribed in the Bylaws?

This is the first and FINAL CALL for the survival of this association. A MEETING will be held at Coney Island Hospital in the second floor auditorium on TUESDAY OCTOBER 19 at 7:30 prompt.

If you feel NYCAP can be productive and you are PERSONALLY prepared to ACTIVELY work in the organization(we need new officers, Board members, Newsletter editor, and most importantly-working committees) please attend. Those past members who have been approaching us this past year wanting to help reorganize are urged to attend.

Make no mistake about it- we don't want a meeting that will turn into a gripe session. Come prepared to lead the organization, work in the organization, and reshape the organization. The present officers are tired of beating a dead horse. We will now either resuscitate it or bury it.

Mark Peck. Treasurer



IEM class Bellevue calss St. Vincents

The Next N. Y.C.A.P meeting will be on Dec. 19, 1983 At the Woodhaven Richmond Hill V.A.C. Located At 78-15 JAMAICA Ave. Woodhaven N.Y. At 7PM. TOPICS WIII INCIUDE: 1) Nomination of Officers and Boro RePresentatives 2) DISCUSSION ON the GOALS of N.Y.C.A.P.

3) MUCH, MUCH More!!